



HYLTON CASTLE PRIMARY SCHOOL **NEWSLETTER**

Weekly newsletter 15 W/E 26th March 2021

PLEASE NOTE: Car park gates are closed between 8.25am - 9.00am & 2.55pm - 3.30pm for safety

Dates to Remember

Friday 26th March 2021 Break up - Easter

Monday 12th April 2021 Children return to school Y2 swimming starts

Thursday 15th April 2021 Y3 swimming starts

Friday 16th April 2021 Y1 swimming starts

Friday 28th May 2021 Break up - half term

Monday 7th June 2021 Children return to school

Friday 11th June 2021 Y6 swimming starts

Friday 16th July 2021 Break up - Summer Holiday

Heroes of the Week



Well done to the children who won this the last week:

- Riley Reed
- Melek Thatcher
- Lydia Andrews
- Harry Mackay
- Lexi Lee Duffy
- Oliver Rushworth
- Harper Burnicle
- Lincoln Race

Every week, a 'Hero of the Week' is chosen from each class and they get to add 10 tokens to their house collection!

Attendance Awards

Congratulations to the following classes for the best attendance for week ending 19th March:

> 97.57% KS1:Y2 KS2:Y3 98.19%

Happy Easter

This term has possibly been the most challenging yet for all involved! In the third national lockdown school staff, parents and children have all been stretched and challenged with unbelievable pressures and expectations applied. You have all been absolutely amazing and I'd like to congratulate and thank each and every one of you - even if it is just for making it through! I know some of you feel like children have just returned to school and are breaking up too quickly, but children need this break. They need time to rest and recharge, ready for the summer term where we will focus heavily on reducing the impact of COVID on their learning and development. Enjoy the next two weeks and we look forward to seeing you again on Monday 12th April.

Positive COVID Tests

If your child receives a positive COVID-19 test result during the Easter holidays, please let us know immediately by emailing info@hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk This will allow us to identify any close contacts and instruct them to self-isolate to help stop the spread of the virus.

Easter Activities

This week, every child has enjoyed taking part in an Easter Egg Hunt in our woods. Each bubble went out separately to search for plastic eggs containing numbers 1 - 30. If they found these, they all received a crème egg. There was one 'special' egg per class containing an Easter chick. The child that found this egg won a spot prize, a small Easter egg.

All children have also taken part in a decorated egg competition with a winner from each class receiving a large Easter

The winners were:

•	Lincoln Race	Nursery am
•	Aaliyah McDermott	Nursery pm
•	Lucas Baker	Reception
•	Harry Cruddas	Year 1
•	Ben Wilson	Year 2
•	James Major	Year 3
•	Alisha Fowdy	Year 4
•	Frankie Jackson	Year 5
•	Theo Davison	Year 6

Easter Holiday Packs

Together for Children and Sunderland Council recently secured funding from the DfE to develop a limited number of Easter Holiday Club boxes for children who are eligible for Free School Meals. This week, 84 of our children have benefited from the boxes which included resources such as hula hoops, pedometers, crafts and dry ingredients to cook 4 healthy meals for children.

Easter Egg Hunt

Year 2 had a great time searching for the hidden eggs in our 'Woodland Easter Egg Hunt' on Tuesday. Unfortunately they were so quick in finding them all that Mrs. Masters didn't even get a chance to take any photos! Luckily we managed to get some photos of the children enjoying their

rewards! 😊





Happy Birthday to the children who have birthdays coming up:

Lucie	Fleming		Jaxon	Pezzone		Shay	Smith	
Shay	Baume	ARR	Clayton	Harrison		Anele	Ncube	
Broden	Graham		Oscar	Gordon		Charlotte	Renno	
James	Maior	•	Sapphire	Whittle		Evie	Robins	
Δmelia	Williams		Ellie	Malcolm		Leon	Newton	



Like us on Facebook: Hylton Castle Primary School Authorised Page

Teachers2Parents (App)



Follow us on Twitter: @HCP_School WEBSITE: www.hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk Email: info@hyltoncastleprimary.org.uk